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Issue 53                                    NEWSLETTER        November 2020 
 
Friends,  
 
With much uncertainty concerning the 
Coronavirus (COVID-19), my office is closely 
following the guidance of the CDC, our health 
professionals, and our city and state’s 
leadership to support preventive action that 
will help slow down the spread of COVID-19. 
If you need assistance finding resources, 
please reach out to my office. 
 
The State of Texas, City of Houston and 
BakerRipley are offering rental assistance for 
qualified families in need. 
 
COVID-19 cases are once again rapidly rising 
in Texas, keep your family safe and informed 
this holiday season. 
 
The Alliance Wellness Clinic is partnering with the City of Houston to offer a free, 24-
hour Mental Health Helpline for community members impacted by domestic violence. 
 
The 87th Legislature will begin in January and I will travel to Austin to represent our 
community - learn more about my platform for the upcoming session. 
 
It is an honor to serve and represent you in the Texas Legislature. Please feel free to 
contact my office at any time. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

   

Rep. Wu, masked-up, and speaking at the grand opening of the New Hope 
Housing development in HD 137. Welcome to our new neighbors! 
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Rental Assistance 
________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
The Texas Eviction Diversion Program (TEDP) helps eligible Texas tenants, who are behind on their rent due to 
the COVID-19 pandemic and who have been sued for eviction, stay in their homes and provides landlords with an 
alternative to eviction. If both the tenant and landlord agree to participate in the TEDP and meet the requirements 
in the chart below, the TEDP may provide up to six months of rental assistance. This temporary program is a 
unique partnership between the Supreme Court of Texas, Texas Office of Court Administration, and the Texas 
Department of Housing and Community Affairs (TDHCA). 

 
To be eligible for the TEDP Pilot a household’s income must be below 200% of poverty noted in the chart at the 
bottom left. For full details on this program click here. To view these details in Spanish, click on the image below.  
 

  

Household Size 200% Poverty 

1 Person $25,520 

2 Person $34,480 

3 Person $43,440 

4 Person $52,400 

5 Person $61,360 

6 Person $70,320 

7 Person $79,280 

8 Person $88,240 

https://www.tdhca.state.tx.us/TEDP.htm
https://www.tdhca.state.tx.us/pdf/covid19/tedp/TEDPBrochure-en.pdf
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Rental Assistance (cont.) 
________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 
The City of Houston's Rental Assistance Program is still accepting enrollment from landlords and renters. To 
receive up to $2,112 for past due rent for September, October and November, apply here.  

• If your landlord does not want to enroll in this program, visit this portal to enter your information. 
• The Centers for Disease Control and Prevention has issued a nationwide eviction moratorium, effective 

through December 31, 2020.  
• In order to be covered by this moratorium, you must sign and submit a declaration to your landlord. The 

moratorium and declaration are available here in English, Spanish, Vietnamese, Chinese, Arabic, Urdu, and 
French. 

If the Rental Assistance Program does not cover the full amount that you owe to your landlord, please ask your 
landlord to enter into a payment plan. Templates are available here. For guidance on how to speak with your 

landlord about this topic, click here. For additional tenant resources, click here. 
 
 

 

https://www.bakerripleyrenthelp.org/
https://www.bakerripleyrenthelp.org/share
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1Jjt8LaQg5b3BTbTdUJ--URp2hFiFL-N2?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1Q0QAdpbVJYTFBGMeaHFftv_PvBrvOojs?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1ro2YfsF-cg7GEFAiRpn84MMdsvpwKEpJ?usp=sharing
https://mcusercontent.com/cfcb45cab38bdd51fd4f7c4c9/files/d4e35fc7-32eb-44ed-a054-c1ba116e7361/Houston_Area_Tenant_Resources.pdf
https://www.bakerripleyrenthelp.org/
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Message from Gene 
________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

With the holidays approaching, I wanted to remind 
everyone that COVID-19 cases are surging in 
Houston. 
 
While many of us have started to adjust to our new 
way of life, we are still in the midst of a deadly global 
pandemic, and many of our neighbors are counting 
on us to continue to wear masks and socially distance 
to help prevent the spread. 

We all wish to be with our loved ones for the 
holidays, but unnecessary travel and gatherings of 
even small groups significantly increase the risk of 
transmission, and put our vulnerable populations in 
our community in danger. 

Please stay safe this holiday season by wearing your mask, socially distancing, and making sure to get tested for 
COVID-19 before attending a gathering.  

Mental Health Helpline 

________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
The Alliance Wellness Clinic is partnering with the City 
of Houston to offer a free, 24-hour Mental Health 
Helpline for community members impacted by 
domestic violence during the COVID-19 pandemic. 
The helpline is available for both survivors and abusive 
partners. Helpline Specialists are standing by 24/7 to 
answer calls and connect clients to counseling services 
provided by licensed and experienced clinicians. 
Psychiatric consultation is available by appointment. 
 
Language Assistance: 
Our team members speak the following languages: 
Spanish, Vietnamese, Arabic, Hindi, Urdu, Igbo, 
Malayalam, Marathi, Tulu. 
 
 
 
Free services, no insurance required, Community members can call 855-699-8800 to be connected to a 
counselor. 
 
 

Gene and staff reminding HD 137 socially distance, mask up, and 
stay safe this holiday season! 

http://www.thealliancetx.org/helpline
http://www.thealliancetx.org/helpline
http://www.thealliancetx.org/helpline
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Legislative Update: Texas 87(R) Session 
________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

With election season now behind us, I would like to thank House District 137 for once again choosing me to represent 
you in the Texas Legislature. Our body meets every other year, and with the next legislative session starting in January, I 
wanted to share with you my legislative priorities and platform for 2021. My staff and I would also love to hear from our 
constituents about policies that matter to you. Contact us to share your ideas! - district137.wu@house.texas.gov.  
 

- My primary focus as a legislator is to make life better for the children of Texas- especially those 
children who are in the state's care.  

o Texas children in our foster care and juvenile justice systems face incredible odds. Not just to be 
successful adults, often it just to be functional and free adults.  

o Involvement in state care drastically increases the chances that a child will face home, food, and family 
insecurities; and greatly increased chances for drug addiction, teen pregnancy, and incarceration as adults. 

o There systemic barriers that contribute to these factors - starting with misguided policies in Austin that 
sadly and all too often neglect the inherently specialized needs of our foster kids, and put our troubled 
youth into environments that leave them more likely to recidivate. 

o My goal this session, and every session before, is to address these systemic barriers through introducing 
targeted policies and using the appropriations process to ensure that these children are getting funded 
programs that will help to provide the specialized care and treatment needed to give these kids a fighting 
chance at success. 
 

- Curb wasteful spending of taxpayer money on over-incarcerating Texans  
o The United States has the highest incarceration rate in the world. States like Texas with outdated drug-

sentencing laws and sky-high recidivism rates contribute greatly to this shameful statistic.  
o Our criminal justice system is supposed to be correctional, and not just punitive, as it currently functions. 
o Studies have shown that nonviolent offenders serving extended sentences have an increased likelihood 

of committing a violent crime while incarcerated, and a higher percentage of recidivism due to 
socioeconomic limitations for people with criminal records.  

o Rather than spending millions incarcerating nonviolent offenders in state jails (between 25-30k annually 
to house one inmate in Texas), I am proposing policies to divert funds to bolster counties abilities to 
provide increased rehabilitative services through their community supervision programs, such as 
probation and parole, that keep nonviolent offenders in their communities with support networks to 
help them succeed. 
 

- Social and equitable mobility for all Texans 
o Our schools, hospitals, police and courts are all public goods, yet access and utility of these services are 

far from equitable for those who rely on them most: 
 I will support Medicaid expansion to deliver health insurance to over 2 million Texans who are 

currently uninsured. 
 I will fight to protect public school funding in a time of economic recession, and make certain 

our students and school districts have access to the technology and devices needed for success.  
 I will demand transparency and accountability from law enforcement and courts to the public 

that they serve. 
o Access to healthcare, a good education, and good faith in our public servants, should not be reliant on 

access to private funds. Protecting and expanding these public services to provide equal access to all 
Texans, regardless of income level, will be of the upmost importance to ensuring that all Texans will 
have an equal opportunity to make a better life for themselves and their families.   
 

mailto:district137.wu@house.texas.gov

